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Angel Bolques

From: Judy Torres
Sent: Monday, June 2, 2025 9:28 AM
To: Angel Bolques
Cc: Ana M. Castillo
Subject: Re: Subject: Follow-Up Status on May 30th Hearing Invitations

Good Morning, Senator Bolques, 

Please see below for the latest status regarding outreach and confirmations for the upcoming CYASP 
hearing scheduled for June 11, 2025, regarding the Paul E. Joseph Stadium Project: 

Derek Gabriel – Commissioner, Department of Public Works 

 I spoke with Mr. Gabriel directly at 340-344-6287 (personal cell). 

 He asked that we direct future communications to his work cell: 340-642-1300. 

 Mr. Gabriel stated that he will be off island for the entire month of June. He also shared: 

o He will attempt to provide a written testimony, though he’s unsure if he can commit. 

o He expressed that a letter alone may not be sufficient, as senators are likely to ask 
probing questions. 

o He does not feel comfortable sending a representative in his place, as others are not 
as fully informed. 

Hon. Lisa Alejandro – Commissioner, Property & Procurement 

 A follow-up email was sent to Carole this morning, requesting confirmation of 
Commissioner Alejandro’s attendance and submission of written testimony. 

Mr. John Wessel, Ms. Vickie Wessel, and Mr. Tim Dempsey – GEC, LLC / Coastal Systems USVI 

 I called the main office at 340-778-0200 and spoke with Amiyra, the secretary. 

 I requested to leave a message for Mr. Tim Dempsey, but Amiyra stated she was not familiar 
with him. 

 I asked who currently serves as Director of Operations, but she indicated she did not know. 
However, she agreed to relay the message to Mr. Wessel. 

 A follow-up email was also sent this morning to Mr. and Ms. Wessel at 
jwessel@gecusvi.com, requesting confirmation of attendance and submission of written 
testimony. 
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Thank you!  

 

 
 
 
 
Judy Torres  
Communications and Public Relations Manager 
36th Legislature of the Virgin Islands 
St. John Office Phone: 340-776-6285 
St. Thomas Office Phone: 340-693-3571 
St. Croix Office Phone: 340-712-2278 

 
 

From: Judy Torres 
Sent: Friday, May 9, 2025 1:53 PM 
To: Angel Bolques <abolques@legvi.org> 
Cc: Ana M. Castillo <acastillo@legvi.org> 
Subject: Subject: Follow-Up Status on May 30th Hearing Invitations  
  

Good Afternoon Senator Bolques, 

Please see below a recap of our outreach efforts and current status regarding the May 30th hearing 
invitations: 

 Derek Gabriel 
– Ana left voicemail messages at the following numbers: 
• 340-344-6287 
• 340-776-4244 
• 340-773-1290 
– Ana also sent a follow-up email on May 9, 2025 

 Lisa Alejandro 
– I called her direct line at 340-774-0828 and left a message 
– I also contacted her assistant, Shamara Weekes, at extension 4303 
– Your original invitation email from April 17 was forwarded to Lisa Alejandro again today (May 
9, 2025) 

 Mr. & Mrs. Wessel and Tim Dempsey (GEC LLC USVI) 
– I contacted the main office at 340-778-0200 
– Left a message with the secretary, Janet 
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We will follow up with all parties again on Monday to ensure confirmations are received and any 
additional details are addressed. 

Thank you!  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Judy Torres  
Communications and Public Relations Manager 
36th Legislature of the Virgin Islands 
St. John Office Phone: 340-776-6285 
St. Thomas Office Phone: 340-693-3571 
St. Croix Office Phone: 340-712-2278 

 
 


